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For the Period Ended December 31, 2022

Expenses:

Income:



Supervisory Committee Report
The Supervisory Committee is the members' representative body whose responsibility is to 
ensure the safeguarding of both the credit union assets and the members' interests. In 2022, 
the Committee contracted with PBMares of Norfolk, VA, to conduct an external opinion 
audit of the credit union's records and financial affairs. We are pleased to announce that 
we received an unqualified opinion from PBMares for the year ended December 31, 2021, 
and expect to receive the same for 2022.
James Robertson – Supervisory Committee Chairperson

Report of Officials

2022 was an excellent year for Mountain Credit Union, and the 2022 Financial Reports prove 
this.

Thankfully, Covid-19 illnesses slowed down within our communities and our staff. We did 
have a few outbreaks among staff but luckily, no severe illness. Our team continued serving and 
meeting members’ needs daily. Mountain Credit Union has always given back to the local 
communities and we continued to do so in 2022. Each branch chooses local charities within 
their communities, and the Board and Management could not be prouder of the staff’s efforts.

After the flood damage from 2021 that occurred at the Enka/Candler branch, we turned the 
situation favorable by remodeling the branch and consolidating the Asheville Branch into the 
Enka/Candler branch. Quite frankly, the location of the Asheville Branch was becoming more 
dangerous every day for members and staff. It was a tough decision to close and sell the 
Asheville branch property as it had been our original branch. Still, the Board of Directors and 
Management felt that it was the right decision to make for the security and safety of everyone. 
We also added a much-needed Contact Center in the Enka/Candler branch to answer all 
member calls more efficiently and effectively.

Mountain Credit Union added internal processes and new business partners in 2022. We do 
this regularly to continuously improve our delivery of products and security for all member-
sensitive data, which remains a priority of the Board of Directors and Management. Additional 
products and services were added to better serve our members. An example of this was cash 
rewards for credit card usage. We implemented this feature in April 2022, and in the eight 
months following, our members received over $51,000.00 in cash-back rewards.

Mountain Credit Union’s most important asset is our staff, and we continue to provide them 
with ongoing training and career paths to better serve our members. They continued 
improving members’ financial lives as this is our mission and reason for being. According to 
our calculations, our staff saved members over $564,000.00 in interest charges on their loans in 
2022. These savings translate to healthier budgets and better overall financial well-being for 
our members.

Mountain Credit Union is positioned well financially, and we have the most outstanding staff 
ready to weather these uncertain economic times. We value the membership’s trust and loyalty 
and will continue to serve our local communities to the best of our abilities.

Mountain Credit Union 
Balance Sheet

As of December 31, 2022
Assets:
 

Liabilities & Equity:




